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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy, council member Paul Freeman and council member Steve Kahre.  Also present was superintendent Garry Sierra and town attorney Adam Farrar.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Kahre to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the financial report for last month. The motion passed by
4-0 voice vote.  

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Kahre to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Lowe stated that she has still been working on the health insurance policy issues.  Anthem is now our insurance provider for Lou and American Community is now our insurance provider for Garry.  
Lowe advised that as she receives bills from Joe Beard and Sons for each septic tank pumped in town preventative maintenance program as with any other time, that, she is recording all the data on a Master Pump List for all the properties in town showing every time their tanks have been pumped by the town over the past 10-15 years.

Lowe noted that the quarterly IACT Roundtable meeting was last week with the other towns in our district which we reviewed and discussed the budget process for 2011.  Lowe noted that her and McElroy will be working on the budget numbers over the next few weeks and anticipate to have the first meeting with the Department of Local Government Finance about mid July.  She noted that we will need to have our final tally by then, so if there were any large projects or big ticket items that council has in mind for next year, they will need to be discussed before July.

Lowe noted that our Homestead Exemption ordinance is coming up soon, it must be adopted after March 31st but before August 1st of each calendar year to establish the homestead credit for the following year.  Lowe is currently working with the city and county now to make preparations to have our documents published and ready before the deadline.  We are waiting on the city’s scheduled date of adoption, the County Council will adopt at their regular meeting on July 7th, Darmstadt will plan to adopt at our regular meeting July 13th.  
OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Update on Preventative Maintenance Program & mag meter readings from Superintendent:

Sierra noted that we are on schedule on the preventative maintenance program, they have installed 2 baffles, smoke tested 29 homes from last year and pumped 21 homes this year so far. 

2.  Downtown Darmstadt Revitalization Program Grant:


A. Slum & Blight Declaratory Resolution & Map 2010-1


B. Resolution Authorizing Application Submittal & Commitment of Local Match 2010-2


C. Fair Housing Ordinance 2010-3


D. Drug-Free Workplace Ordinance 2010-4

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman to pass these grant ordinances and resolutions.  Both resolutions and both ordinances passed with a 4-0 voice vote.

 NEW BUSINESS:

1. Superintendent’s comments:  

Sierra advised that last week we had a sewer main rupture in Shadow Bluff from a homeowner hitting a relief valve with his lawn mower.  Sierra notified the residents of the situation and they made all the repairs and pumping.

Sierra noted that a home at 210 Inglefield road will require a flusher truck to clean out at an extra charge; this will be completed next week.

Sierra advised that they have been working on installing new sewer on Martin road.  There is also a new home being built that will require a duplex installation.  There will eventually be 5 houses on one duplex.  Kahre agreed that the homeowners pay a fixed amount for sewer and then Sierra decides the best unit needed for the area.  

Sierra stated that we needed a new furnace and he received quotes from G.R. Freeman for $1,410 or to upgrade to 95% efficient gas furnace for $2,110.  Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to purchase the gas furnace for $2,110 and to pay for it out of the sewer fund.  Motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.

Sierra stated that they have been working on the north yard and the south ditch.  Kahre advised having Allen Relleke come out and bring a gill to work on the north yard. 

Sierra noted there some tree trimming that needed to be performed; council suggested we have Sierra hire Randy’s tree service to do the work.  Kahre noted the dead tree on Wortman road that needed to come down.  Sierra will get estimates.

2.  Board member’s comments:

Stobbs advised that he has asked the county commissioners if they would consider paving Old State Road from the bridge to the railroad tracks and then from the Boonville-New Harmony Road railroad tracks to the split at Hoing road.

Kahre noted that he received information from Lamac on the requested quote for professional services for sanitary sewer along Wortman road which was over $125,000.  Kahre agreed that was too much.  Kahre suggested that in the meantime we could use a duplex panel and put the right size tank in place.  

McElroy stated that there is an ILMCT (Indiana League of Municipal Clerk Treasurers) training & conference scheduled for a week in June.

Kahre advised that he will notify Eric Gries and the county about working on clearing out or hiding the dumpsters behind Willner’s garage.

Stobbs stated that the abandoned house on Fleener road has until the 29th of this month to clear it out per the area plan commission.  

3.  Attorney’s comments:

Farrar introduced a student interested in municipal law who attended our meeting tonight.

4.  Resident’s comments:

Bippus asked about enforcing our parade permit ordinance for future marathons or other events that require road closings.  Sierra noted that yes we do have an ordinance requiring parade permits.  The council agreed that we just did not receive proper prior notice about the road closings.  Council said next year we will make an effort to coordinate with the event to notify residents.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:45pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


